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    To trust God in the light is nothing, but trust him in the dark—that is faith.                
           C.H. Spurgeon 

Bethel Presbyterian Church 
1421 Broadway 

Hamilton, Illinois 62341-1635 
(217) 847-2516 

e-mail–sec@bethelprsborg. 



         Faithfully Yours 
A publication of Bethel Presbyterian Church – PC (USA) 

MAY 2017 

 
Does God allow war?  If so, how do we reconcile his command to love our enemies?  “Where do wars 
and fights come from among you?  Do they come from your desires for pleasure that war in your 
members?” (James 4:1) Was it the result of sin.  To ask God to prohibit war, then, is to ask him to 
prohibit the consequence of human behavior.  Something he has never been wont to do.  As long as 
there is sin, there will be war.  In fact, God has used war to eradicate sin.  When calling the Israelites 
into battle, Moses instructed them: 
 
“After the Lord your God has done this for you, don’t say in your hearts “The Lord has given us this 
land because we are such good people!” No, it is because of the wickedness of the other nations he 
is pushing them out of your way.” (Deut 9:4) 
 
Can people grow so wicked, so pagan, so vile that God justifiably destroys them?  Can leaders be so 
evil and cruel that God, knowing the hardness of their hearts, righteously removes them from the 
earth?  Apparently so.  He did so with Sodom and Gomorrah (Gen 19:34-35).  He did so with the 
Hittites, Amorites, Canaanites, Hivites and Jebusites (Exodus 16:18). 
 
In those towns that the Lord your God is giving you as a special possession, destroy every living 
thing…This will prevent people of the land from teaching you to imitate their detestable customs in the 
worship of their gods, which would cause you to sin deeply against the Lord your God. (Deut 20:16, 
18 NLT) 
 
God has used warfare as a form of judgement against the enemies of God.  In fact, he used warfare 
as judgement against his own people when they become enemies of God.  God’s priority is the 
salvation of souls.  When a people group blockades his plan, does he not have the right to remove 
them?  He is the God who knows “the end from the beginning” (Is 46:10).  He knows the hearts of 
everyone and protects his people by punishing the evil of their wicked neighbors.  Is it not God’s right 
to punish evil?  Is it not appropriate for the One who tells us to hate that which is evil to punish that 
which is evil?  Of course it is. 
 
I like the words of C. S. Lewis here. 
 
Does loving your enemy mean not punishing him?  No, for loving myself does not mean that I ought 
not to subject myself to punishment—even to death.  If one had committed murder, the right Christian 
thing to do would be to give yourself up to the police and be hanged.  It is, therefore, in my opinion, 
perfectly right for a Christian judge to sentence a man to death or a Christian soldier to kill an enemy.  
I always have thought so, ever since I became a Christian, and long before the war, and I still think so 
now that we are at peace.  It is no good quoting, “Thou shall not kill.”  There are two Greek words:  
the ordinary word to kill and the word murder.  And when Christ quotes that commandment he uses 
the word murder one in all three accounts, Matthew, Mark and Luke.  And I am told there is the same 
distinction in Hebrew.  All killing is not murder and more than all sexual intercourse is adultery.  When 
soldiers came to St. John the Baptist asking what to do, he never remotely suggested that they ought 
to leave the army; nor did Christ when he met a Roman sergeant-major—what they called a 
centurion.  War is a dreadful thing, and I can respect an honest pacifist, though I think he is entirely 
wrong. 
 
    
Bob                                                                                                  



                                                  
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 Building & Grounds 
 
Due to the extreme cost to replace the fixtures in the 
Sanctuary, it has been decided that Bethel will keep the 
existing lights and rewire each, a few at a time.  This will 
insure safety as well as keeping the expenses down. 
 
Bethel would like to thank Jade Rigney for his lawn 
mowing services.  Jade has returned to full time work and 
has sold his business to Will Printy of Carthage.  Will has 
started mowing for us this year and seems to do a very 
nice job! 
 
Steve Egan, Matt Fleck, Bob Coyle, Brad Greenslaugh, 
Marc Cochan 
……………………………………………………………………………………… 
Fellowship and Outreach 
 
March & April were busy months as we followed Jesus 
from His Palm Sunday entry into Jerusalem, to the Cross,  
to His Resurrection! 
4-2-17-Bob Wagner @ AOG Lenten Service 
4-9-17 Easter Cantata by Bethel Choir, Bob Wagner 
Reception Coffee Hour, Lenten Service followed by 
Spaghetti Dinner. 
4-13-17 Seder Supper   
4-14-17 Good Friday Service 
4-15-17 Easter Egg Hunt 
4-16-17 Easter  
As always, our generous congregation answered the call. 
Thank you one and all for the food donations and long 
hours of work that it takes to make Bethel’s many Easter 
events a success.  Thanks to Kirk & Deb Neally for their 
donation of a beautifully done ice-cream cake for Bob’s 
reception!  Thank you to the Figge/Fleck family for 
putting their plans on the back burner to serve and donate 
the punch, mints and nuts.  
 
Karen Austin, Kirk Neally 
………………………………………………………………………………….. 
Memorial Committee 
 
The bid from Joe Hopp Electric for lighting in the church 
office was accepted in the amount of $ 189.00.  The office 
was in dire need of new lighting and is a much needed 
improvement.   
The Memorial Committee and Building & Grounds 
received a huge “Thank You” from the Hancock County 
Election Board Committee on the new lighting in the 
fellowship hall.  “The new lighting made all the difference 
while working under them for the whole day”, said the 
committee. 
Connie Kunz, Dr. Strope, Marlene Piggott, Karen 
Feikert, Paul Figge 
………………………………………………………………………………… 

May Bethel Sunday School 
5/7/17    Thelma Cochran 
5/14/17  Lindsay Figge 
5/21/17  Tammy Greenslaugh 
………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
 
Stewardship Committee 
 
A few years ago most of us (certainly including this 
writer) were stunned, shocked and horrified to find 
Bethel’s total assets to be around $40,000; and to realize 
our church had been losing $10,000 or more per year 
for….well, a long time.  Through God’s Grace and strength, 
manifest in increased giving and greater fiscal 
responsibility, we rectified this trend and for a couple 
years built up savings.  The last year or so we’ve paid our 
bills.  That is NOT the case in 2017. 
 
In March 2017 income was $4,284; expenses were $ 4,842 
for a loss of $ 558.00.  In 2017 YTD income is 
 $  14,357; expenses are $ 16,344  for a net loss of 
 $ 1,987.  If we extrapolate this for the year we are would 
be in arrears by $7,948.  The stewardship committee 
believes we are mandates to express these truths clearly, 
concisely and frequently, so that all who gather within 
these sacred walls can be aware; and while we can and 
will be responsible for these efforts, we have no control 
over the results, which are in the hands of our aggregate 
membership and our God.  
 
 Any session member will be willing to discuss this, or 
other topics.  Our next session meeting is May 11th @ 
6:30pm and all meetings are open to our congregation.  
But steadilt declining attendance and fiscal deterioration 
may only be ignored at our peril; and rectifying and 
enhancing this church so that we may better serve God 
insn’t “somebody else’s job,” but all of our obligations. 
 
Humbly offered in His Name, Bethel Session 2017 
 

                        May Coffee Hour 
 
  7th   Carry-In Sunday 
  14th

 Greenslaugh 
  21st

  
 Deacon’s Donuts 

  28
th

   Open 
                                    

May Birthdays & Anniversaries 
3  Jennifer & John Chickey 
7  Emily & Lee Ruppel 
8  Erin Walton 
9 Bob Wagner/Betty Metz 
12 Enedena Cureno 
15 Debra Neally 
16  Thelma Cochran 
25  Brandon Coyle 
30  Kevin Fleck/Dwan George 
20  Heather & Ryan Barnett 

 

    Deacon of the Month__ 
          “Mary Beth Lung” 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

                                 
 

              1 

  

            2                3 
 

A. Jennifer & John 

Chickey 

                4 
  

National Day of 

Prayer 

           5  

 

             6 
 

                    7  
Worship/School 
10:15am 
Carry-In  

Communion 
A. Lee & Emily Ruppel 

                   8 
 

B. Erin Walton 

           9 
 B. Betty Metz 

B. Bob Wagner 

              10 
Choir 6:30pm 

 
 

               11 

 Session 

6:30pm 
 
Lions 7pm 

          12 
B. Enedena 

Cureno 

           13 
 

                  14 
Worship/ School 

10:15  

Mother’s Day 
Deacon’s Donuts 

            15 
B. Debra Neally 

           16 
 B. Thelma 

Cochran 

             17 
Choir 6:30pm 

 
 

           18 
 

 

         19 
  
 

           20 
A. Ryan & 

Heather Barnett 

                  21 
Worship/School 

10:15 am 

 
Greenslaugh Coffee Hr 

 

            22 
 

           23 
  

              24 
Choir  

6:30 pm 

           25 
 Lions 7pm 

 
B. Brandon 

Coyle 

         26 
 

          27 
  

                 28 
Worship 10:15 am 
Coffee Hour Open 

             29 

Memorial Day 

           30 
B. Kevin Fleck 

B. Dwan George 

                 31 

 

 

 

 

           
 

            



Kathy Bartholomew 
Dane Buschling (head injury) 
Barbara Cochran 
Jackie Weigand Cooper 
Kathy Courtois (Kevin’s sister, cancer) 
Shay Sewell Darnell (liver cancer) 
Larry Dean (Sharon M. Bros-in-law) 
Erik Diderikson 
Gladys Fleck  
Matt Fleck    
Amy French 
Paul French 
Danny Griffith (cancer) 
Ginger Harrison/Gwen Pritchet/Bonnie 

Stead (loss of brother & son) 
Ruth Henze (Glenna’s aunt) 
Mary Holmes 
Ethan Jones 
Samantha Jones (Nicole Dadant Jones’ 

daughter) (cancer)  
Megan Kelly (cancer treatment) 
Donna Leffler 
Linda Massey 
Mike Menn 
Gary Miller 
Monsignor Greg Ketchum 
Tony Newton (brain surgery) 
Rod Postle (stroke) 
May Ramsey (Glenna’s brother’s in-law) 
Austin Reneau (kidney) 
Carrie Sampson 
Joyce Schevers (cancer) 
Susan Sewell 
Marie Spence (illness) 
Mary Starman (Glenna’s Mom)  
Ann Strope (cancer) 
  

 

Ethel Thomas 
Patty Thrush 
Hayden Wheatley (cancer) 
Duck Whitaker 
Family of John Wilde Jr. 
 
Missions 

 

 
                
 

    MONTEBELLO/OTHER FACILITIES  
 
Rosemary Taylor, Katie Martin, Mabel 
Lee VanAusdall, Marilyn Lomax, Enid 
Marshall, Kay Schmitz 

 
 

 PRAYERS FOR MILITARY/OTHERS 
    Amber Froman, Brandon Matlock, 

Brent Tripp, Anthony Hopp 
(Deployment Kuwait) 

 
 

 
 

Monetary donations can be made payable to: 
“Hamilton Food Pantry” 

and mailed to: 
Bethel Presbyterian Church 

1421 Broadway 
Hamilton, IL  62341 

Other items are also accepted, such as toiletry 
items: soaps, detergents, personal hygiene 

products, etc. May God bless you for all of your 
continued community support. 

 

 

 

Bethel is proud to announce that we now have the opportunity in 2017 to begin our missions program again. Two checks have 
been issued for the 2017 year; one to  CRU (Campus Crusaders) in care of Emily (Morris)Ruppel & Lee Ruppel (and don’t 
forget little Abe) in the amount of $1,200 and one to EFCA in the amount of $1,200 in care of Stewart & Patti Humphry (son & 
daughter-in-law) of Colleen & the late John Humphry. We look forward to hearing about their work! 
 

It’s Spring!  Time to start preparing for the annual June yard sale.  We are accepting items now and yes, we have 
“moving men” to  help collect your donations. Please give generously so we can continue doing God’s work for our 
local missions.  Thank you!  Adult Fellowship 
 

 


